124
Foxholes with Butterwick Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on the 6 December 2016
in the Foxholes Community Hall
	PRESENT:

Chair

Cllr J Nicholls
Vice Chair
Cllr P Bannister
Cllr A Scruton
Cllr S Hartle
Cllr P Warters
Clerk

Mrs A Adnitt

1
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Cllrs S Tomlin and C Tomlin.
2
Minutes of the Previous Meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on the 26 September 2016 were accepted as an accurate record, and signed by the Chairman.

3

Matters Arising

As follows:

· Sue Hartle advised that the potholes in Butterwick reported at the last meeting in had been repaired although further potholes had now formed.  Councillors were of the opinion that the road through Butterwick from the crossroads to Boythorpe needed resurfacing as it was in such a poor state of repair.  Audrey to contact Melanie Farnham at Highways to advise.
4
Water Course Advisory Group

Sue Hartle advised that the group had not met since the last parish council meeting; she would contact the Chairman of the group to see when the next meeting would be held.

5
Defibrillators 
The Clerk advised that a grant of £1000 had been received from the George Bairstow Charitable Trust towards the cost of the two defibrillators (one for Foxholes and one for Butterwick).  The Chairman had been speaking with local businesses and Foxholes Garage, Wolds Stoves, Banisters’, Scrutons', The Village Hall Committee and the Parish Council had all kindly agreed to make a donation towards to cost.  Yorkshire Ambulance Service (suppliers of the Defibrillators) were to meet with the Chairman shortly to discuss the installation of the Defibrillators and training requirements.  It was envisaged that the best locations would be Bannister's Farm Shop in Butterwick, and Scruton's Works in Foxholes.  The George Bairstow Trust has requested that they be involved in any publicity events regarding the defibrillators and also requested a small plaque be placed at each unit to advise that they had been part funded by the George Bairstow Trust.

6
Consultation Documents
Notification had been received from the YLCA of two consultation exercises currently being undertaken.  The first one was regarding potentially passing on the charges to parish councils for the cost of elections which could be in the region of £2000 for this parish for a contested election, with an administration charge of around £100 for a casual vacancy as they arise.

The second consultation was on a proposal to cap parish precept increases to 2%. If implemented both of these would have a major negative impact on the financial position of the council.  Councillors discussed the consultation proposals and were of the opinion that a greater burden was being placed on parish councils every year.
7.
Precept 2017/18
In view of the consultation documents and the potential introduction of charges for election administration, it was AGREED to increase the precept for 2017/18 by £70 to £3240.
8.
Standing Water in Butterwick
Sue Hartle reported on a site meeting she had attended with Melanie Farnham from NYCC regarding the culvert at the crossroads being blocked with debris.  A discussion followed about the Gypsy race and problems with blocked gullies and Sue reported that Steve Bannister had kindly sorted the problem out at the culvert.  Sue would report back to Melanie Farnham and ask for the blocked gullies to be cleared.
9.
Planning Applications
16/01637/HOUSE – Mr S Bannister Erection of a single storey extension to side elevation following removal of existing extension (part retrospective) at The Paddocks, Butterwick YO17 8HF.
16/00364/FUL – Eleanor Hindby-Smith Change of use, alteration and extension of former chapel to form a four bedroom dwelling to include formation of a mezzanine floor, erection of a two storey extension to the south elevation and formation of vehicular access at Foxholes Methodist Church, Main Street, Foxholes YO25 1QF.
The plans were viewed and discussed.  No concerns were raised.
10.

Finance

Account Balances
Current Account (after transactions below) £4013.12

Reserve Account £3084.21

National Savings & Investment Account £1769.16

Balances shown after payments made and monies received.

Monies Received
Reserve account interest £0.39

NYCC Quarry Rent £50.0

George Bairstow Charitable Trust (Grant for Defibrillators) £1000

Payments Made

None

Payments to Raise
Clerks Salary (September to December 2016) £375

Clerks Expenses (Mileage £9.60, Ring Binder £2.50 envelopes £1.40) £13.50

All approved for payment and cheques signed
11.
Correspondence since the last meeting
None
12.

Other Information

· Audrey to contact Nat West bank and request the appropriate forms to add John Nicholls as a signatory on the account.

· Philip Warters advised that dog dirt was becoming an issue again on the footpaths in Foxholes, it was AGREED to put an item in the Benefice News.

· Audrey had contacted Ryedale District Council and requested the road sweeper come through; she had been advised it would be on the Wolds week commencing 12 December 2016.

· Audrey confirmed that she had sent Thank you letters to the volunteers who kindly helped with grass cutting in the villages.

· John Nicholls provided an update on the community hall; some further minor works were being completed following receipt of some additional funding.
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Date and Time of Next Meeting – Monday 23rd January 2017 at 7pm at the Foxholes Community Hall.
Date for future meetings:- Monday 20th March 2017




